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WITH GOD

THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF PERSEVERENCE
SPRING 2022 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER

Introduction 

Happy New Year to all our school family! I hope you enjoyed a lovely Christmas break with your children. In this first newsletter of 2022 I will inform you of some initial dates and activities for the spring term. These will be added to as the term progresses. 
Attendance

Our attendance figures have inevitably been lower due to covid-related absences and isolations. However, at 92% for the autumn term, this is significantly below our target of 96%. When the education welfare officer (EWO) has analysed the registers it has become clear that most of the children with the highest absence rate were not absent due to covid. It is more important than ever, as our children catch up with all the learning they have missed, that they attend regularly when safe to do so. We will be monitoring the children with poor attendance very closely and the EWO will be contacting parents/carers of persistent absentees. 

Parent  Pay

A quick reminder to ensure that all parent/carers have activated their ParentPay account. Even if your child is on FSM it is still important to have access to ParentPay as we not only use it for payments but it is also one of our main communication methods for texts and emails. This means for example if the school was to close for any reason we would use ParentPay to send a message informing every one of the closure. If you do not have access to these details please do not hesitate to phone the school office or call in.
Children’s Author Visit

The children’s author, Sean Perkins, is visiting school on 11th January to share his new book with Year 1, Year 2, and Year 3. Children will have the opportunity of purchasing copies of the book if they wish to do so.

Road Safety
Year 6 will be taking part in the Bikeability scheme run by the Road Safety team. This cycling course is free of charge and delivered by nationally accredited instructors. It is so important to ensure the safety of our pupils when riding their bicycles. The course will take place during the week commencing 10th January. Any Y6 children who miss the training due to covid-related absence will have a further opportunity to do this later in the year.
Spring Term Clubs
Monday: Jolly Olly Football (KS1)
Tuesday: Pyramid Club (KS2)
Wednesday: Football (KS2)
Thursday: Cricket (KS2)

*Netball to re-start after half-term

Staff will send out further details of these clubs.
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Family Worship

Rev’d Garfield will again be leading worship in school every Thursday. We hope to visit church later in the term as we approach Easter.
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Parental Partnership

Mrs Utzeri, our Family Support Worker, is available for parents and carers to speak to.  She can be contacted, via the school office, any day except Wednesdays. 
Parent/Pupil Consultations

The spring term parent/pupil consultations will be held on 15th March between 3-6pm. It is likely that these will be held over the phone but I will confirm this nearer the time. You will be given a time slot when you can expect the call. Please use this opportunity to speak with your child’s teacher to review their progress.
Dates for Your Diary
February Half Term School breaks up on 18th February for one week.
World Book Day: 3rd March. 
Parent consultations: 15th March.
Break Up for Easter holiday: 1st April.
School re-opens on Tuesday 19th April.
Thank you for your continued support with everything we do in school.
Mrs A Barker

Headteacher                    
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